
 

                                                                                                          
AGENDA ITEM NO.  14                                    

    
 Report To: Policy & Resources Committee

   
Date:   13th August 2013  

 Report By: Chief Financial Officer             Report No: FIN/56/13/AP/CM  
   
 Contact Officer: Alan Puckrin  Contact No:   01475 712223  
   
 Subject: Reduction in Discretionary Housing Payment Funding  

 
 

   
   

1.0 PURPOSE  
   

1.1 The purpose of this report is to advise Committee of notification received from the DWP that 
due to an error in its calculation for Discretionary Housing Payments the Council will be 
receiving reduced funding for DHP from 2014/15. 

 

   
   

2.0 SUMMARY  
   

2.1 Regular reports have been presented to the Policy and Resources Committee outlining the 
advised funding for Discretionary Housing Payments to meet the spare bedroom subsidy 
costs from 2013/14. 

 

   
2.2 On the basis of the information provided by the DWP, the Council has agreed a payment 

policy designed to ensure the Council fully utilises the funding received from the DWP but 
does not overspend. 

 

   
2.3 The attached letter in Appendix 1 advises that the DWP have made an error in the 

distribution of the funding of DHP support within Scotland and that six Local Authorities of 
which Inverclyde Council is one will receive a reduction in funding which will thereafter be 
distributed to the other twenty six Councils. 

 

   
2.4 The letter advises that due to the lateness of the notification in 2013/14, the DWP will 

honour the payments in 2013/14 however the fact is that from 2014/15, the Council will 
receive a reduction of over £58,000 (29%). 

 

   
2.5 At this point in time the purpose of this report is to simply advise Committee of the imminent 

reduction in funding but that the original funding commitment of £202,000 will be honoured 
during 2013/14.  A further report will be brought to Committee before the end of the financial 
year giving options for the Committee to consider in respect of 2014/15 and beyond. 

 

  
 
 

 

3.0 RECOMMENDATIONS  
   

3.1 It is recommended that the Committee note the error in Discretionary Housing Payment 
funding advised by the DWP and that a further report on this matter will be presented to 
Committee prior to the end of the financial year. 

 

   
   

 
 
 
  Alan Puckrin      
  Chief Financial Officer    
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